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September 23, 2021 

 

 

 

Dr. Barbara Jenkins     Ms. Teresa Jacobs 

Superintendent      School Board Chair 

Orange County Public Schools   Orange County Public Schools 

445 West Amelia Street     445 West Amelia Street  

Orlando, FL 32801     Orlando, FL 32801  

 

Dear Superintendent Jenkins and Chair Jacobs: 

 

This letter is to advise you of the Department of Health’s new emergency rule revising the 

“Protocols for Controlling COVID-19 in School Settings” and to provide you one more 

opportunity to come into compliance with the requirements established by the Department of 

Health.  

 

A copy of the Department of Health’s new rule, 64DER21-15, is attached. It revises the 

requirements for quarantining asymptomatic students who have been exposed to COVID-19 and 

further clarifies the parental opt-out provision to foreclose the erroneous interpretation that the 

parental opt-out permits a medical-only opt-out. That provision now provides that “ . . . the 

school must allow for a parent or legal guardian of the student to opt the student out of wearing a 

face covering or mask at the parent or legal guardian’s sole discretion.” See, Rule 64DER21-

15(1)(d), Florida Administrative Register, Vol. 43 / No. 185, September 23, 2021 (emphasis 

supplied). The purpose of these changes is explained by the Department of Health in its notice 

for the new rule.   

 

The Department [of Health] observed a large number of students have been 

required to quarantine for long periods of time, resulting in the loss of hundreds of 

thousands of days of in-person learning. In addition, the Department [of Health] 

observed no meaningful difference in the number of COVID-19 cases in school-

aged children in counties where school districts have imposed mask mandates. It 

is necessary to minimize the amount of time students are removed from in-person 

learning based solely on direct contact with an individual that is positive for 

COVID-19, to ensure parents and legal guardians are allowed the flexibility to 

control the education and health care decisions of their own children, and to 

protect the fundamental rights of parents guaranteed under Florida law.    
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I am continuing the investigation of your district’s mask mandate that I notified you by letter of 

August 27, 2021. Based upon the authority provided to me under s. 1008.32(2)(a), Florida 

Statutes, I request that you provide a written response by 5:00 p.m. on September 24, 2021, 

documenting how your district is complying with that portion of the Department of Health’s 

Emergency Rule 64DER21-15, that continues to give parents or legal guardians the sole 

discretion to opt a student out from a mask or face covering mandate.   

 

As I have done before, if you fail to document full compliance, I intend to recommend to the 

State Board of Education that the Department of Education withhold funds in an amount equal to 

the salaries for all members of the School Board, as well as other sanctions authorized by law, 

for the period during which the district has been out of compliance.  

  

Thank you for your prompt attention to this important matter.    

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Richard Corcoran 

Commissioner 

 
 


